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HHSN27300063, HHSN27300149, HHSN27300390, and 
HHSN27300230. 

The Committee has a responsibility to ensure that the federal government funds and 

engages in scientific research free from external pressures and opinions - competition in the 
marketplace encourages the best value for the taxpayers. Chief among the Committee's concerns 
is the basis for renewing the contract successively for 17 years even after another federal 
government agency raised questions related to the integrity of scientific work performed by the 
RI. 

In June 2010, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) questioned the RI's studies 
related to chemicals undergoing review by the EPA's IRIS Program.2 In the case of certain 
chemicals and certain cancers, the EPA decided not to rely on the work of the RI at all. In fact, 

EPA made its decision "after receiving a report from the National Toxicology Program (NTP) 
that reviewed results of some research studies completed by the RI, a lab in Italy that conducts 

animal testing to evaluate the potential cancer-causing effects of chemicals. The report found 
differences of opinion between NTP and RI scientists in the diagnosis of ce1iain cancers reported 

in a study on methanol."3 To better understand the discrepancies, EPA worked with an 
independent group of scientists, "the Pathology Working Group (PWG), to review a larger group 

of animal studies performed in the RI lab. "4 The independent review by the PWG led the EPA to 
conclude: 

Because of the differences of opinion between the RI and PWG scientists 
in diagnosing leukemias and lymphomas, EPA has decided not to rely on 
data from the RI on lymphomas and leukemias in these IRIS assessments. 
This decision will impact the IRIS assessments for methanol, MTBE and 
ETBE. The draft assessment for acrylonitrile was not affected, as EPA 
relied on data from sources other than RI to complete this IRI [integrated 
risk information] assessment. 5 

Although some data collected by the RI was used, the PWG deemed it appropriate and 
necessary to make "recommendations for changes in RI's laboratory procedures and EPA hopes 
that RI will fully implement these recommendations to allow for the use of future RI data in IRIS 

assessments."6 The Committee is concerned that NIEHS has not fully vetted these issues 

brought to light by the EPA. It appears that the annual extension of the contract between NIEHS 

and RI has become a perfunctory exercise without any evaluation of the merits. From the record 

1 Letter from Hon. Lamar Smith, Chairman, H. Science, Space, & Tech. Comm. to Hon. Thomas E. Price, Secretary, 
U.S. Dep't of Health and Human Services, Mar. 24, 20 I 7 (emphasis added). 
2 Update on Ramazzini Institute Data in IRIS Assessments, available at https://www.epa.gov/iris/update-ramazzini­
institute-data-iris-assessments (last visited Sept. 20, 2017) (IRIS stands for Integrated Risk Information System). 
3 Id. 
4 Id. 
5 Id. 
6 Id. 




















